# ON TARGET



#### Tri-County Sportsmen's League • 8640 Moon Road, Saline, MI 48176 • 734-429-9561 • tcsl.org

#### President's Column

At the June 18, 2020 TCSL Board meeting the following motions were unanimously approved by the Board with no one abstaining.

- That the TCSL president be authorized to create an environmental task force with duties that include investigating and reporting to the board as soon as possible and not later than the July 2020 board meeting of TCSL's obligations and options regarding any lead shot in the creek on the trap range and any lead on the trap, pistol and rifle ranges.
- 2. That because the creek on the trap range is no longer covered and Section 3.2.2 of the 2007 TCSL Environmental Stewardship Plan/MUCC Agreement requires the trap range to be closed until effective protection of the waterway is restored, the trap committee should develop and present a proposal for approval to the appropriate committees and the board to allow temporary trap shooting elsewhere on TCSL property, if possible, until a permanent trap shooting option is developed and approved.
- 3. That the environmental task force and various committees review the November 2002 NRA Range Evaluation Report, the most current version of the USEPA's publication, Best Management Practices for Lead at Outdoor Shooting Ranges, and the 2007 TCSL Environmental Stewardship Plan/MUCC Agreement and report to the board by the August 2020 board meeting what, if any, requirements, recommendations, or suggestions in those documents need to be implemented along with a proposed 2020–2021 implementation schedule based on priority.
- 4. That the club officers coordinate regularly scheduled presentations/orientations for the board and club members of all TCSL policies, agreements, evaluations, rules, bylaws, insurance policies, and any other matter relevant to the operation of TCSL with the first presentation/orientation taking place during the September 2020 board/membership meeting and continuing thereafter.

I have appointed Stuart Berry to chair the Environmental Task Force as set out in the first motion, and he will make a presentation at the July 16 Board meeting. Hopefully, we can have that meeting at the clubhouse on the second floor. However, under current Executive Orders, the number of attendees would be limited to 50 people; so after the Board and Offices arrive, the first people in line—up to the total limit of 50—will be allowed into the clubhouse. There will be no July membership meeting (pursuant to the TCSL Bylaws).

David Chie inspected the TCSL Pistol and Rifle Ranges and provided a quote for \$9,800 to bring sand in and repair all the backstops on the existing Pistol Ranges (e.g., the Pistol House and the Action Ranges). David will be providing an estimate to move the dirt, bring in sand, etc. to create the proposed new Pistol Range next to the Archery Range. As you know, our rental income has been substantially reduced because of the closings due to COVID-19, so donations to the TCSL Booster Club will help get this work done. You'll recall that the Pistol House and one of the Rifle Ranges had to be shut down for several weeks this past winter

because of the frozen backstops, so we need to get them repaired as soon as possible.

The Board also approved a task force to address opening the clubhouse, bar, and kitchen, in compliance with the governor's Executive Orders. The task force will ensure that compliance is maintained and monitored. The task force will also, by simple majority vote, approve or disapprove specific specific events, conditions, etc. related to the opening of TCSL clubhouse, bar and kitchen subject to the TCSL's Board review. The task force is composed of all the Officers, and a Tri-County Sportsmen's League COIVD-19 Preparedness and Response Plan was created and approved. The current Executive Orders require a "Worksite Supervisor" to be on site whenever a volunteer is doing any work on the property, in the clubhouse, etc. So, for example, if you are coming out to mow the grounds or cleanup a range, and you are the only one on the property, then you need to be trained as a Worksite Supervisor. Stuart Berry is providing the training, which takes only 10-15 minutes to complete. Contact any of the TCSL Officers with questions on the COVID-19 plan.

The TCSL Board also approved the following Key Policy at the June 18, 2020, Board meeting.

#### **TCSL Key Policy**

- Keys only to be given only to active/current TCSL members or officers except as provided below.
- II. One key shall be left in the cash register behind the bar to be given to the member renting the club, the entity renting the club, etc. for a specific event (e.g., York Township for Voting, Neighborhood Association meetings, member renting the club for a high school reunion or wedding, etc.). The key will be provided to the member / entity in order to allow the club to be set up for the event and it will be returned to TCSL at the conclusion of the event when the clubhouse has been cleaned.
- III. If appropriate, committee chairs shall be provided a key. It is the committee chairs' responsibility to open up the Clubhouse for the event or for the committee chair to provide their key to the member leading the event and for the key to be returned to the committee chair at the end of the event. For example, if a NRA class is being offered in the clubhouse then the education chair can either open up the clubhouse for the event or provided his key to the member teaching the class and at the end of the class the key shall be returned to the education chair.
- IV. A master list of who has a key shall be maintained by the TCSL president.

- V. Keys that are provided to a TCSL member shall not be copied or provided to anyone except as provided herein.
- VI. Those members with keys are only to access the clubhouse on the day of their event, to set-up or clean-up after their event or to perform their TCSL authorized duties.
- VII. If key is lost the individual who loses the key(s) shall be responsible for the costs to re-key and make appropriate copies.
- VIII. Keys to access other areas will be provided on an as needed basis.

There is no shortage of ways to earn volunteer hours at the club! Your time and talents will be appreciated in many areas: cleaning the clubhouse, grounds maintenance, serving (and cooking) at events and meetings, etc.; so feel free to reach out to any of our committee chairs if you want to know how you can help. (Contact information for committee chairs can be found on our website: tcsl.org/board-committees.) Make sure you log your hours in the volunteer hour book or that the chair of your event turns in your volunteer hours so that you get proper credit. You can always contact to Charlie Unbehaun, Membership Secretary, to make sure you have received credit for all your efforts. I would encourage you to monitor your hours early so that there are no issues when it's time to renew your membership and potentially get a discount on an annual range pass.

On November 21 and 22, we will once again have the NRA/TCSL Range Safety Office class. Successful completion of this class will make you a National Rifle Association Range Safety Officer, a TCSL Range Safety Officer, and you will be certified in AED/CPR training. Block the two days out now on your calendar so you can come. The two-day class is offered at no cost to participants (TCSL members only), except the fees charged by the ex-Saline Firefighter who teaches the first-aid/AED/CPR training. Each graduate and instructor will earn 16 volunteer hours. Class size is limited. Contact Steve Reed (steve@reedlawgrouppc.com) with questions.

As I said in my July 2015 President's Column:

We will be celebrating July 4<sup>th</sup> this month. Cook outs, firecrackers, family picnics, parades and other traditional Independence Day activities will be conducted. When you are enjoying your holiday, consider sharing some of the following interesting facts about our Declaration of Independence with your company.

- The Committee of Five was appointed to draft the language of the Declaration of Independence. Thomas Jefferson, John Adams, Roger Sherman, Benjamin Franklin, and Robert R. Livingston were the members of the committee. Livingston was the only member of the committee who did not sign the Declaration. Eighty-six changes were made by the Continental Congress to the draft.
- Independence was formally declared on July 2, 1776, with Congress approving the final language of the Declaration of Independence on July 4, 1776. It was August 2, 1776, before the Declaration was embossed and the first signatures were added to the document. Additional signatures were added after the August date with the last signature added on November 4, 1776. Edward Rutledge and Thomas Lynch, Jr., were the youngest signers at 26 years of age, and Benjamin Franklin was the oldest signer at 70 years of age. No one who signed the Declaration of Independence was born in America. The identity

of the men that signed was kept secret until January 1777 so they would not be charged with treason. Four of the signers were captured by the British during the Revolutionary War and ultimately, they were all released. Two of the signers became president, John Adams and Thomas Jefferson. Twenty-four of the signers were lawyers, eleven were merchants and nine were farmers/ plantation-owners.

- Thomas Jefferson and John Adams died on July 4, 1826, 50 years after the first Independence Day. Only one of the signers lived past the 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the signing and that was Charles Carroll who died in 1832 at 95 years of age. Calvin Coolidge, the 30<sup>th</sup> president, is the only president who was born on July 4<sup>th</sup>, when he was born on July 4, 1872.
- The original Declaration of Independence was embossed on parchment, animal skin treated with lime and stretched to create a long-lasting document; however, John Dunlap, a printer, was asked to make 200 paper copies to be distributed to members of Congress, military leaders, conventions, and assemblies so that it could be read across the colonies. Today, there are only 26 copies known to be in existence of the original 200 "Dunlap Broadsides." Twenty-one copies are owned by American institutions, two by British institutions, and three by private individuals.
- The Declaration of Independence was removed from the capital during the War of 1812 and also during World War II when it was stored at Fort Knox from 1941-44.
- In 1941, Congress declared the 4<sup>th</sup> of July a federal legal holiday.
- In 1776, the population of America is estimated to have been 2.5 million; and today it is 318.9 million.
- Fireworks were first used to celebrate Independence Day on July 4, 1777.
- There are 1,337 words in the Declaration of Independence if you
  do not count the states and signatures of the signers. If you do
  count the states and signatures of the signers, there are 1,478
  words.

These facts are a reminder that the "... home of the free and land of the brave" didn't come into existence with the flick of a light switch, but with the efforts of many over the years and some of those taking significant risks or paying with their lives. It is tempting to take America for granted and to not fully appreciate how fortunate we are to be part of an experiment of mankind that started on July 4, 1776.

After you enjoy your July 4<sup>th</sup> festivities bring guests to TCSL this month and let us see if we can get more than 30 new members by Labor Day!!!"

Take care,

Steve Reed

#### **IDPA Practice Nights**

**Tuesday Nights** Set up at 5pm. Shoot from 6-8pm

We can run classifiers and draw-from-theholster certification as well.

New shooters welcome!

Earl Austin



Our 2<sup>nd</sup> Annual Lever Action Match was held on Saturday May 30<sup>th</sup> at the 100-yard rifle range with 6 shooters.

Results of the match:

<u>Place</u>	<u>Shooter</u>	Ritle	<u>Round</u>	<u>Score</u>
1st Place	Dave Vandermark	Winchester 94	32 Win Special	153-1x
2 <sup>nd</sup> Place	Mark Halseth	Henry (scoped)	22 LR	125-2x
3 <sup>rd</sup> Place	Ed Benko	Henry Big Boy (scoped)	44 Magnum	112-1x
	Jeff Gage	Winchester 94	30-30 Win	86
	Paul Dunlap	Marlin 336 TDX	30-30 Win	63
	Mark Smokowicz	Rossi	44 Magnum	56

The match proved more difficult than it appeared, and there are some interesting pieces to the scoring. First, shooters using scoped rifles were immediately docked 30 points. The first round consisted of 10 shots fired standing, unsupported at 50 yards. Each shooter started with 5 rounds in their magazine tube, and 5 rounds sitting on a bench to their side. When given the command to fire, each shooter had to chamber and shoot their first five rounds, then load 5 more rounds and complete the course of fire. There was no time limit for this round. However, any shooter that completed the round in under 70 seconds received 1 bonus point for every 2 seconds under 70 seconds for the round.

The second round consisted of 10 rounds single fed off of a bench at 100 yards. So there were a possible 200 points, and only one shooter qualified for bonus points (Dave V. shot round 1 in 34 seconds). The different range distances proved to be more challenging than most thought. We will hold another lever match in the future, at least one annually.

For further information or questions contact Dave Vandermark at rifle@TCSL.org.



## Tracy is proud to have the endorsement of Tri-County Sportsmen's League **President Steve Reed**

## **We Support Tracy**

Justice Megan Cavanagh Michigan Supreme Court

Judge Patrick Conlin Washtenaw Circuit Court

**Judge Timothy Connors** Washtenaw Circuit Court

Judge Anna Frushour 14A-3 District Court

Judge Matthew McGivney **Livingston Circuit Court** 

**Justice Marilyn Kelly** Michigan Supreme Court (ret.)

Judge Elizabeth Gleicher Michigan Court of Appeals

Chief Judge Carol Kuhnke Washtenaw Circuit Court

Judge J. Cedric Simpson 14A-1 District Court

**Chief Judge Michael Hatty** Livingston Circuit Court

Chief Judge Anna Marie Anzalone Lenawee Circuit Court

Judge Patrick J. Conlin Washtenaw Circuit Court (ret.)





Vote by mail or on **Tuesday, August 4th** 

www.TracyForJudge.com

Paid for by Tracy Van den Bergh for Judge | PO Box 131429 Ann Arbor, MI 48113

#### Are you a hunter and want to help keep our sport going and keep it safe?

An individual desiring certification as a volunteer instructor with the Michigan Department of Natural Resources' recreational safety programs shall meet the following requirements:

- · Be at least 18 years of age.
- Be a high school graduate or possess a graduate equivalency diploma (GED).
- · Have no felony convictions.
- Have no misdemeanor convictions within the past three years.
- Have no natural resource law convictions that result in the revocation of hunting or trapping license privileges within the last five years.
- Other convictions of natural resource law violations are subject to review and may result in the rejection of any application.
- Maintain a high moral and ethical character to pass the required background investigations.
- · Be a graduate of the appropriate recreational safety course.

#### Why volunteers are necessary?

- There are not enough conservation officers to conduct training in every community in the state. Although conservation officers are active in the recreational safety programs, they generally do not have enough time to conduct entire training classes in addition to their many other duties.
- Volunteers provide skills or expertise otherwise not available within the agency. Examples of such skills include professional teaching experience, specialty safety training and specialty outdoor recreation training.
- Volunteers are often well-established local citizens who can help create community interest in the course. They usually have extensive local contacts, are aware of community needs and can facilitate setting up local classes.

#### What the program offers the instructors:

- It provides the instructor with the means of helping make a safe sport even safer.
- It provides the instructor with an avenue of input into the statewide recreational safety programs.
- It offers the volunteer an opportunity to help others and serve the community.
- It provides the instructor with the means to help ensure the future of outdoor recreation in Michigan.
- It provides the instructor an income tax deduction which may be claimed, provided proper records are maintained.
- The value recreational safety programs provide to the public
- The programs develop hunters, boaters, snowmobilers and ORV riders who act safely and responsibly.
- The programs help to reduce outdoor recreation-related accidents and wildlife violations.
- The programs encourage recognition of outdoor sports as viable recreational activities.
- The program provides an understanding of the importance of outdoor recreation and conserving our natural resources.

If interested I will be glad to help you get started.

Jon N Yost

#### Memorial & Well Being

Please keep Darrick Pagel and his family in your prayers. His father, Gerald Pagel, passed away on June 17 at his home in Winthrop, Minnesota, at the age of 79.

Please send Memorial/Well Being items, to <a href="mailto:newsletter@tcsl.org">newsletter@tcsl.org</a>.



Women On Target Saturday, June 12, <u>2021</u> 8am-5pm



contact: Carol Parent, 734-417-6895 Sharon Beckey

> Kids on the Range Day Saturday, July 17, 2021 8am-5pm



contact: Val Kabat

#### Second Military Rifle Match Held

Our second standard Military Rifle Match for 2020 was held on Saturday June 13<sup>th</sup> at the 100-yard rifle range with 8 shooters.

Results of the match:

<u>Place</u>	<u>Shooter</u>	<u>Rifle</u>	<u>Round</u>	<u>Score</u>					
Iron Sight Divis	Iron Sight Division								
1st Place	Jerry Marken	M1A	.308 Win	299-1x					
2 <sup>nd</sup> Place	Mark Smokowicz	AR-15	.223 Rem	281					
3 <sup>rd</sup> Place	Jeff Gage	M1 Garand	30/06	258					
	Dave Vandermark	1903A3 Springfield	30/06	240-2x					
	Chris Brenner	M1 Garand	30/06	DNF					
Scoped Division									
1st Place	Dave Harris	AR-15	.223 Rem	333-5x					
2 <sup>nd</sup> Place	Jim Szocik	AR-15	.223 Rem	308-1x					
3 <sup>rd</sup> Place	Paul Dunlap	AR-15	.223 Rem	294-2x					

Our next Military Rifle Match will be held on Saturday, July 18<sup>th</sup>, and is open to all TCSL members and guests. Registration starts at 9am and the match begins at 10am. A short safety briefing will be held prior to the match. Fees for the match will be \$10 for members and \$15 for guests. You can compete with any military style rifle (no full autos), foreign or domestic, modern or vintage, with iron sights or scope. You will need 45 rounds of safe ammunition, a shooting mat or something to lie on, safety or shooting glasses and ear protection. Spotting scopes and sling are helpful.

The course of fire for the event shall be: (5) rounds of slow fire in the prone position for sight-in within 5 minutes. For score; (10) rounds slow fire in the prone position, (10) rounds of rapid fire in the prone position, (10) rounds rapid fire in the sitting position and (10) rounds of slow fire in the standing unsupported position. For the Slow fire portion single fed rounds are fired within 8 minutes, while rapid fire is within 80 seconds with a magazine or stripper clip change. There will be a short safety briefing prior to the match. Please Note: You need not be a military member to compete, as they are surely welcome, you only need to own a military style rifle. For further information or questions contact Dave Vandermark at rifle@TCSL.org.





The 2020 TCSL spring cleanup on June 20 began at 9am with COVID-19 training and had 19 volunteers who helped to cut and trim grass, plant flowers, remove limbs and leaves for burning, gather brass, and serve food provided by Steve Reed, our Tcsl president. The good turnout helped us to finish the grounds in a few hours, so we were done by 2pm.

Thank you to all those people who participated and received double hours.

Phil Cardon

Photo credit: Brian Craig









#### **TCSL Safety Committee**

Now that the ranges have been opened for a few weeks, it seems like a good time to put out a few reminders about range use at TCSL. As this article is being written, we are still operating under rules imposed by Govenor Whitmer's Executive Orders. The primary rule that affects range use is the social-distancing requirement. In order to help guide this requirement, you will notice some changes on the firing lines. On the Rifle Ranges some shooting tables have been moved to provide the required distance between shooters. In the Pistol House, shooting positions are designated with a RED X. Also in the Pistol House, we have opened up access to the firing line from both the north and south sides. This permits shooters to access a shooting position without the need to funnel through the narrow center area. Access to going down range is still limited to the center area, but shooters can maintain the social distancing on their own. On the Action Ranges, it is up to the shooters to maintain the 6-foot social distancing. None of this has been a problem so far, I just wanted to be sure everyone knows what's in place.

A while back, the Safety Committee submitted and the Board approved a revision to what firearms and calibers are allowed on which ranges. The designations have been available on a chart form that is in the clubhouse. As of June 1 that chart has been made into a graphic format and those signs are posted on each range. Hopefully that will serve to clarify what is appropriate for each range. The signs are 8 1/2" X 14" in size and are posted in locations to keep them out of the weather. Thanks to former member Ken Ross for the design and moving this project along. Thanks to Jim Walter for getting the signs printed and laminated.

Another item that has seen more activity is the request from members to be allowed to draw from a holster. At TCSL, drawing from a holster is prohibited UNLESS the member has been evaluated and approved for that activity. A process has been established to evaluate a member's ability to draw from a holster, engage targets, and reholster safely. The process is outlined in the club's range rules. Currently there are seven TCSL members who can perform the evaluation. Those members are:

Earl Austin Brian Craig Pam Hasselbach Don Hasselbach Tom Lewandowski Carlos Soto Jon Yost

If you are interested in being authorized, to draw from a holster, you may contact any one of those individuals. Several of the evaluators are IDPA Safety Officers, and they are usually at the IDPA practice sessions on Tuesdays. Those Tuesday evening practice sessions are a great opportunity to practice drawing and engaging targets. Try it; you might just like it

Finally, I want to remind everyone that target placement is critical to ensuring that rounds impact the backstop. Please be sure that your target is placed at the level from which you will be shooting. In the Pistol House, the firing line is about one step higher than the ground level inside the building. Also remember that placement of targets for shooting from standing will be different that placement for shooting from a seated position.

If anyone has any questions please feel free to contact the Range Chairman or the <u>Safety Committee</u>.

Tom Lewandowski





#### Donate to Tri-County Sportsmens League

Purpose: TCSL Booster Club

\$10.00 USD \$50.00 USD \$100.00 USD

Other Amount:

Make this a monthly donation

Scan the QR Code below or use your camera on your smart phone



Or Mail a check to:

Tri-County Sportsmens League 8640 Moon Road Saline, MI 48176 Attn: Booster Club

contact: Mark Smokowicz



# CHICKEN DINNER FUNDRAISER

Friday, July 24 5-7 PM

### Menu

Baked Chicken Breast & Drumstick
Baked Beans
Coleslaw
Roll and Butter
Cookie

## **CARSIDE PICKUP ONLY**

Prepay \$12.00 before July 20th

\$15.00 cash or credit card at drive-through on 7/24

**Click Here to Pre-Pay** 



These dates are contingent upon government guidelines regarding COVID-19. Please check TCSL's online calendar.

# PCC & .22 Rifle Bowling Pin Shoot PCC (Pistol Caliber Carbine)

Sundays: July 19, August 9, September 20

11:30am until 5:00pm

Shooting starts at 12:00 noon, and the cost for each relay (25 pins = 5 pins  $\times$  5 tables) is \$5.00. (\$5.00 range fee applies for non-members.)

Pin-shooting is a fun, but challenging, event. We welcome the skilled shooter, as well as the novice shooter to participate. We guarantee you will enjoy yourself, while enhancing your shooting skills. Members are encouraged to bring friends/family along with them. Non-members are welcome.

The shooter stands 25 feet away from a structure, with 5 bowling pins on it. A safety officer with a timer will give the command to commence firing, at which time the shooter will begin shooting until all 5 pins are knocked down. The time it takes to knock 5 pins down is recorded. The average time of the shooters best 4 tables will determine his/her score. Bragging rights are determined by the lowest shooter's score (time).

In the 4x4 Steel Plate Challenge, shooters will get two chances to knock down 4 steel plates, using only 4 rounds of ammo in their handgun. Speed and accuracy will determine the winner. Shooter with the fastest time of the day wins a cash prize. The cost to try the 4x4. Price for the Challenge is \$4.00.

If you don't own a handgun, PCC or .22 rifle and would like to participate, there will be several members on site who are willing to loan you their .22 handgun or rifle for this event.

Contact: Mike Cowhy 313-530-7789 <u>car-64mc@peoplepc.com</u>

#### Handgun, PCC & .22 Rifle Bowling Pin Shoot and 4x4 Steel Plate Challenge

Sundays: July 12, August 2, August 30, September 27

11:30am until 5:00pm

Shooting starts at 12:00 noon, and the cost for each relay (24 pins = 6 pins  $\times$  4 tables) is \$5.00.(\$5.00 range fee applies for non-members.

Pin shooting is a fun, but challenging event. We welcome the skilled shooter, as well as the novice shooter to participate. We guarantee you will enjoy yourself, while enhancing your shooting skills. Members are encouraged to bring friends/family along with them. Non-members are welcome.

The shooter stands 20 yards away from a structure, with 6 bowling pins on it. A safety officer, with a timer, will give the command to commence firing, at which time the shooter will begin shooting until all 6 pins are knocked down. The time it takes to knock 6 pins down is recorded. The average time of the shooters best 3 tables will determine his/her score. Bragging rights are determined by the lowest shooter's score.

If you don't own a PCC or .22 rifle and would like to participate, there will be several members on site who are willing to loan you their .22 rifle for this event.

Contact: Jim Walter 734-478-3946 jdwalter54@comcast.net



## HAAB'S RESTAURANT

Supporting the Community for More Than 80 Years

18 West Michigan Avenue Ypsilanti, Michigan 734-483-8200 Haabs@provide.net www.HaabsRestaurant.com

# Advertise Your Business Here

Do you own or work for a business that would like increased visibility? Advertise here in "On Target," and your ad can be seen by 750 members each month.

Best advertising value in the county!
A business-card-size ad, for instance, is only \$100 for an entire year. And you can change the content each month at no additional cost.

A complete list of advertising options is available on the <u>TCSL website</u>.

Val Kabat

Sun Mon Tue		Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	
28	29	30	1	2	3	4
	intil further notice. @ Ti		10am - Wednesday			
(CANCELLED)Set up		Cub Scouts Day Camp				
((OANOLLLED)OCT UP	C.COUIII (CANOLLLED	Jour Courts Buy Cump	5pm - Multi-gun			
			opa ga			
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
8am - Official NRA			10am - Wednesday	6:30pm - Education	10am - NRA Basic	8am - NRA
			5pm - Multi-gun			
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
8am - NRA	6:30pm - Safety	6:30pm - NRA Gun	10am - Wednesday	6:30pm - Board		9am - Military Rifle
12pm - PCC & .22			5pm - Multi-gun			
			6pm - New Member			
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
12pm - Bowling Pin			10am - Wednesday	6:30pm - Firearms	4pm - IDPA Friday	8am - IDPA Match
12piii - Bowinig Fili			5pm - Multi-gun	0.30piii - i ireariiis	5pm - Chicken	Odili - IDFA Wateri
			Spin - Multi-gun		Spin - Onicken	
26	27	28	29	30	31	1
8am - NRA CCW @		Virtual Scout Camp (se	outh side parking lot an	d flagpole) @ Tri-		10am22LR 100 yd
			10am - Wednesday			
			5pm - Multi-gun			
1	·		·	·		

# Very Important: For up-to-date information, please see the online calendar. Tri-County Sportsmen League Events

Tri-County Sportsmen League Events					Aug 2020 (Eastern Time - New York)	
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
26	27	28	29	30	31	1
8am - NRA CCW @	am - NRA CCW @		Virtual Scout Camp (south side parking lot and flagpole) @ Tri-			10am22LR 100 yd
			10am - Wednesday			
			5pm - Multi-gun			
2	3	4	5	6	7	8
12pm - PCC & .22		York Township	10am - Wednesday			
12piii - PCC & .22		TOTK TOWNSHIP	5pm - Multi-gun			
			Spin - Multi-gun			
9	10	11	12	13	14	15
12pm - Bowling Pin		6:30pm - NRA Gun	10am - Wednesday	6:30pm - Education		9am - Military Rifle
			5pm - Multi-gun			9am - NRA Basics of
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
	6:30pm - Safety		10am - Wednesday	6:30pm - Board	4pm - IDPA Friday	8am - IDPA Match
	0.000		5pm - Multi-gun	0.000	151711144	10am - Graduation
			6pm - New Member			Touris Gradation
23	24	25	26	27	28	29
8am - Michigan			10am - Wednesday	6:30pm - Firearms	5pm - Flame Broiled	3pm - Ypsilanti HS
			5pm - Multi-gun			
30	31	1	2	3	4	5
12pm - PCC & .22			10am - Wednesday			
			5pm - Multi-gun			
			yu			